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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM: 6

DATE: September 30, 2004
PROPOSED MOTION: 2004-0444
PREPARED BY: Doug Stevenson
SUBJECT: AN ORDINANCE authorizing and approving the 2004 office of the public defender contract amendments for additional capacity in the dependency case area.
SUMMARY: The county contracts with independent defender agencies to provide indigent defense for individuals accused of crimes or as a party to certain types of civil actions.  An example of the type of civil case that the county uses contractors is to provide representation for parties in dependency matters (Family Law).
The contracts for indigent legal defense services for calendar year 2004 were adopted May 17, 2004 in Ordinance 14907.  This Ordinance includes amendments to the 2004 contracts.  These amendments will allow the county to contract for additional defender agency services with two of the county’s contractors—Associated Counsel for the Accused and Northwest Defender Agency--for dependency cases in an effort to reduce reliance on assigned counsel attorneys for conflict of interest cases.
For many years, each of the existing four defense agencies have been contracted to provide legal services for dependency cases.  The dependency caseload has grown over the last several years and, due to the nature of dependency cases, so has the occurrence of the use of assigned counsel due to conflict of interest.  According to executive staff, a study completed this spring noted that a number of dependency cases could be redirected from the assigned counsel attorneys to the existing contractors.  The amendments add funding and workload to the contract for each of these contractors ($69,877 for ACA and $55,832 for NDA).  These funds will be reallocated from that portion of the public defense budget reserved for assigned counsel.  A supplemental appropriation is not being requested to fund these amendments.
This proposed ordinance would approve the contracts pursuant to King County Code 2.60.040.  The contracts are consistent with the 2004 approved budget.

ATTENDING:
1. Jackie MacLean, Acting Director, Department of Community and Human Services

2. Anne Harper, King County Public defender, Office of the Public Defender
ATTACHMENTS:
1.  Executive Letter of Transmittal

2.  Proposed Ordinance 2004-0444
3.  Contract Amendments
